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	The Town of Dedham
Commonwealth of Massachusetts
Conservation Commission
26 Bryant Street
Dedham, MA. 02026


Conservation Commission - Meeting Minutes
Thursday, November 16, 2017, Dedham Town Hall- Lower Conference Room
Members Present:  Fred Civian (Chairman), Laura Bugay, Joseph Smith, Joseph (Matt) Hickey, Stephanie Radner.
Members Absent: Andrew Tittler
Mr. Civian called the meeting order at 7:00 PM.
7:00 PM: Applications to Be Continued to December 7, 2017

1000 Washington Street, Joseph Moussalli, Applicant – Michael Joyce, Joyce Consulting Group, Rep – Major Stormwater Permit for a 3-story mixed use redevelopment with 2,800 sf of proposed commercial space and 28 residential units above (MSMP 2017-18).  Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 1000 Washington Street until December 7, 2017, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 
267 Providence Highway (Mother Brook Diversion Structure), MA Dept of Conservation and Recreation, Applicant – Lauren Gluck, Pare Corporation, Rep – Removal of 16,850± sf of vegetation along the northern and southern embankments of the Mother Brook surrounding the Mother Brook Diversion Structure (DEP File # 141-0525, MSMP 2017-11.)  Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 267 Providence Highway until December 7, 2017, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA.
95 Eastern Avenue, Dedham Marketplace, LLC, Applicant – David Johnson, Norwood Engineering, Rep – Milling, repaving, and reconfiguration of existing surface parking lot in Buffer Zone to Bordering Vegetated Wetland, Riverfront Area, and Bordering Land Subject to Flooding.  Retrofitting of existing catch basins (DEP File #141-0529, MSMP 2017-21) Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 95 Eastern Avenue until December 7, 2017, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA.
256 Sprague Street, Corey & Dawn Amaral, Applicant – Steven Gioiosa, SITEC, Rep – New single family dwelling on a currently undeveloped lot in Buffer Zone to an Isolated Vegetated Wetlands (Dedham Notice of Intent only) (Dedham NOI 2017-01, MSMP 2017-22). Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 256 Sprague Street until December 7, 2017, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA.
7:05 PM:	Applications Opened Previously (to be heard this evening): 

910 - 928 Providence Highway, ACP Properties, LLC, Applicant – Scott Henderson, Henderson Consulting Services, Rep – Demolition of existing structures on-site and construction of a new mixed use building (MSMP 2017-12). Ms. Bugay noted that the hearing on the application had been closed at the Commission’s last meeting. Mr. Civian noted that draft permit conditions were available.  These had been reviewed by the consultant.  Mr. Civian made a motion to issue a Major Stormwater Management Permit to 910-928 Providence Highway, seconded by Mr. Hickey, UA.


124 Country Club Road, Dedham Country and Polo Club, Applicant – Mike Toohill, BSC Group, Rep – Notice of Intent for dredging of the irrigation pond (8th hole). (DEP File #141-0528).  Agent Brown informed the Commission that the applicant has requested more time to prepare a response to the Commission’s questions.  Mr. Civian made a motion to continue the NOI for 124 Country Club Road until December 7, 2017, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA.

38 Icehouse Lane, Giorgio Petruzziello, Supreme Development, Inc. –Matt Smith, Norwood Engineering, Rep –Notice of Intent for a new SFD in Riverfront and UBA (DEP #141-0510).  Agent Brown informed the Commission that a request for withdrawal had been submitted.  Mr. Civian explained that if the applicant intends to move forward with this project they would have to start anew.  Mr. Civian made a motion to accept the withdrawal of the Notice of Intent and Major Stormwater Permit Management Application, without return of the filing fee, for 38 Icehouse Lane, Mr. Hickey seconded, UA.  

13 Powers Street, Giorgio Petruzziello, Supreme Development, Inc. – Matt Smith, Norwood Engineering – Rep- Notice of Intent for a new SFD in Riverfront and UBA (DEP #141-0511, MSMP 2017-13). Agent Brown informed that Commission that a request for withdrawal had been submitted.  Mr. Civian explained that if the applicant intends to move forward with this project they would have to start anew.   Mr. Civian made a motion to accept the withdrawal of the Notice of Intent and Major Stormwater Permit Management Application, without return of the filing fee, for 13 Powers Street, Mr. Hickey seconded, UA.  

637 East Street, Frank Gobbi, Applicant – John Glossa, Rep - Notice of Intent for subdivision roadway and utilities (DEP #141-0486).  John Glossa, Glossa Engineering presented for the applicant.  He presented an updated existing conditions plan entitled Overall Grading Plan, Presidential Park, marked Progress Report, dated October 16, 2017.  Mr. Glossa stated that he had questions about whether the storm drainage could flow towards the street.  Mr. Civian stated that he believed that the applicant had three choices: to withdraw the application, to request that the hearing be closed, or to request that the hearing be continued to a later date to allow time to complete the application.  Mr. Glossa stated that he would like to continue the hearing to January 4, 2018 at which time he will notify abutters and present the application de novo.  Agent Brown will confirm that this request is appropriate given that the original application was submitted over two years ago.

Ms. Bugay questioned whether the delineation was still valid.  Mr. Glossa offered to have the flags re-hung. He also offered to notify abutters for the next hearing date.

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue the hearing on the Notice of Intent to January 4, 2018, seconded by Mr. Smith, UA

7:35 PM:	New Applications: 
195 Highland Avenue  - Kanayo Lala, A Francis Contracting, Rep. Construction of a new single family dwelling on an undeveloped lot (MSMP #2017-24).  Robert Oellette, A Francis Contracting appeared representing the applicant.  Ms. Bugay stated that she had several concerns about the plans presented and suggested a meeting occur with the Engineer and Agent Brown.  In addition, she was concerned about the extent of ledge on site. Mr. Oellette stated that he had conducted several test pits, overseen by Dan Driscoll, and determined that there were areas where there was capacity for drainage.  He showed the Commission where the front walkway would be located.  In response to a question about basements, Mr. Oellette stated that there would a partial basement for parking.  An interior lap pool would be built on slab.  Mr. Civian made a motion to continue the hearing on the December 7, 2017, Ms. Bugay seconded, UA.

West Roxbury to Needham Reliability Project, Eversource, Applicant – Michael Howard and Jeremy Fennell, Epsilon, Rep.  (DEP File # 141-0530)  Jeremy Fennell, Epsilon Associates presented for the applicant.  Dominic Nicotera, the proposed contractor, and Michael Zylich, Eversource were also present.  Mr. Fennell explained that the Dedham project was part of a larger project running from Boston through to Needham that was partially underground and partially aboveground.  The 0.2 miles in Dedham were wholly located in the Eversource Right of Way.  There are currently one set of poles carrying electric lines, but ISO is requiring a second set of poles.  In Dedham, there will be three structures.  The delineation was approved as part of the Order of Conditions for the geotechnical borings.  The project is within NHESP Priority Habitat for two plant species.  The two species of concern have been surveyed and they have been informed by NHESP that a “no take” letter will be issued.  

Construction vehicles will enter the project area from Route 128. Construction matting will be deployed for stability in uplands and the work pads for pole 318A.  Filter bags will be located in the upland area.  

Excavations 15-30 ft deep and 6-8 ft wide will be required.  Soils will be stockpiled on access road or live loaded for removal.  Concrete will then be inserted into a steel rebar cage.  The poles will be placed on the concrete pad using a crane.  Two of the poles will be located in BVW and Riverfront Area.  All three will be in BLSF.

Mr. Fennell concluded with the explanation that this work met the criteria for a “Limited Project” and that the only waiver the applicant was requesting isrelated to the bylaw fee.

Mr. Civian stated that the applicant would have to meet MA Stormwater Standards for the foundations.  Mr. Zylich noted that this issued was not raised in DEP comments on the ENF.  

Mr. Fennell continued to describe the limited amount of fill proposed (~66 sf) and the compensatory volume proposed (~140 sf) in two alternate locations, if the Commission would allow compensatory storage in BLSF.  These same areas would be used for replication.

Mr. Hickey questioned the use of mats during construction.  Mr. Zylich explained that they will be deployed for less than a few months and that they are pervious.  His noted that in his experience wetlands re-vegetate by the following year.  

Ms. Bugay asked about the soils on site and compaction due to the construction mats.  Mr. Fennell stated the wetlands revegetate rapidly after removal of the mats and directed her to the geotechnical report previously submitted for the natural soils, which are a combination of silt, sands, and gravel. No ledge was detected.

Ms. Bugay questioned the type of erosion and sedimentation controls to be used. Mr. Fennell responded that they typically used straw wattles or bales, and that the construction mats themselves are considered a BMP.

Ms. Bugay questioned how the applicant proposed to deal with invasive species.  The applicant responded that a seed mix and plantings would be used in the restoration areas.  Ms. Bugay recommended that this plan be extended to work areas as well.

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue the hearing to December 7, 2017, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA.

Informal Discussion- 
Draft Stormwater Management Regulations-  The Commission discussed the proposed new regulations, including potential methods for reducing some of the permit application requirements for certain projects.  Mr. Civian and Mr. Tittler made arrangements to review the regs. 
Agent Brown updated the Commission as to the recent installation of a culvert on Schoolmaster Lane and the issuance of a violation letter to 8 Schoolmaster Lane for removal of vegetation from jurisdictional areas.
Open Space Committee – Ms. Radner mentioned that she is reviewing town owned parcels with regard to recommendations as to which town organization should be responsible for managing the parcel.  She queried the Commission about a couple of parcels located adjacent to the Charles River.
Meeting Minutes-Mr. Civian made a motion to approve the meeting minutes of 11/2/17 as amended by Ms. Bugay, Mr. Smith seconded, UA. 
Mr. Civan made a motion to adjourn at 8:50 PM, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 	
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